August 17, 2009

10 AM

Town of Saratoga Town Hall

In attendance:

Voting Members
Officers

Chairman-Tom Richardson, Supervisor, City of Mechanicville
Treasurer-Bill Peck, Supervisor, Town of Northumberland

Secretary-Kay Tomasi, Appointee, President of the Senate

Members
Tom Wood, Supervisor, Town of Saratoga

J. Bert Mahoney, Mayor, Village of Waterford

David Doonan, Mayor, Village of Greenwich
Nelson Ronsvale, Proxy, Supervisor, Town of Halfmoon

Anthony Sylvester, Mayor, City of Mechanicville

Jim Sullivan, Mayor, Village of Victory

Alane Ball-Chinian, Proxy, Commisioner of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation (ex-officio non-voting member)

Teri Ptacek, Appointee, Governor Paterson, Washington County Agriculture Stewardship Association

Julie Stokes, Appointee, Governor Paterson, Saratoga P.L.A.N.

Attendees
Joe Finan, Saratoga National Battlefield

Neil Orsini, Rodger’s Island Heritage Development Alliance

Darlene Devoe, Village of Ft. Edward

Devin Lander, Asemblymember Steven Englebright

George Hodgson, Lakes to Locks Passage, Inc.

Marlene Bissell, Hudson Crossing Park

Maria Trabka, Saratoga P.L.A.N.
Dan Lewza, Assemblymember Tony Jordan

John Hayes, Prospect Hill Cemetery Association

James Thompson, Senator Roy McDonald

Janet Kennedy, Lakes to Locks Passage, Inc.

John Dennehey, Hudson River Valley Greenway and Hudson River Valley National Heritage Area

Tim Holmes, Friends of Saratoga Battlefield

Minutes

A quorum being present, Chairman Richardson called the meeting to order at 10:00AM.  Introductions were made along with a motion to accept the minutes of the June 29, 2009 meeting.  The motion was made by Tom Wood and seconded by David Doonan and passed unanimously.
Grants Working Group

Nelson Ronsvalle gave a grants working group update and discussed the idea that the NEH won’t work right now, but may work in the future.

David Doonan inquired about scholarships and interns.

Joe Finan spoke about the need for a famous historian and the need to link the surrender sites.

Nelson Ronsvalle stated that the process created a spring board for future opportunities.

Planning Committee Recommendation and Consultant Vote

Nelson Ronsvalle discussed that having a plan is the starting point.  Mentioned Halfmoon having a very good plan and the fact that plans help obtain grants and working together had great advantages.  
Tom Wood noted that Jennifer Dorsey was on vacation.

Allane Ball-Chinian mentioned the Annual Report Bill and Tom Wood tabled the Annual Report for the next meeting.  

Joe Finan discussed The LA Group and gave an RFP update regarding the fact that they were $2,500 over.  Discussed scoping meeting, within $40,000 now, adjusted numbers of copies and financial. 
George Hodgeson asked about other consultants.

Joe Finan mentioned Elan, Heritage Strategies and the fact that The LA Group had the most experience.

Kay Tomasi noted criteria weighted heavily to NY.

Tom Richardson also noted that many others here have worked with The LA Group.

George Hodgeson and Darlene Devoe both concurred.

A resolution accepting The LA Group was taken up.  Kay Tomasi voted on the passage of such resolution, second by Anthony Sylvester and passed unanimously.

Dix Bridge Update

Tom Richardson discussed Dix Bridge and the $2,450,000 Department of Transportation grant.

Bill Peck noted the county Department of Public Works is in charge and wanted to make sure numbers were accurate, within budget and noted having to come up with $675,000.  
Tom Richardson and Bill Peck are working up 1/3 Saratoga County, 1/3 Partnership and 1/3 Washington County.  Also noted Saratoga County wants Washington County to participate at some level and funds can come from any source.
Tom Richardson mentioned further conversations are taking place with Congressman Murphy’s office, Senator McDonald and Assemblymember Jordan and feels confident regarding this issue.

Marlene Bissell asked if we need to wait until money is in hand and Tom Richardson replied we should wait until money is in hand.

Bill Peck noted the need to get some commitments before moving.

Marlene Bissell mentioned the need for stabilization over the water.

Bill Peck said nothing will be done before winter but wanted commitments.

Julie Stokes noted the fact that it will take time to get a design done, 6+ months.

Bill Peck noted the need for a lot of Partnership money.

Tom Richardson mentioned in a perfect world this will work out, while Bill Peck added the idea, the bridge that brings it all together.   

Darlene Devoe asked if the Snowmobile club has been approached while Marlene Bissell commented that they’ve been helpful. 
Bill Peck added the fact they have gotten $5million in the NYS budget.  

Darlene Devoe noted that Washington County needs a private funding entity, with George Hodgeson agreeing and mentioning the need to reach out.
Tom Richardson ended the Dix Bridge conversation by noting the need to have a meeting with state and federal representatives.

Rodger’s Island Heritage Development Alliance Presentation
Neil Orsini gave a presentation on Rodger’s Island Heritage Development Alliance. The Alliance represents the town and village of Ft. Edward, in historical contexts, and is interested in history and heritage. He noted the president of the Alliance was its own worst enemy but presently all are on the same page finally.  The History of Ft. Edward is their future.  Noting the state will be purchasing part of the island and historic attractions will be there.  

Tom Richardson noted that at the next meeting there will be a vote for Roger’s Island Heritage Development Alliance to become a partner.

Tom Wood asked if there was a web site and Neil Orsini answered with www.roger’sisland.org. 
Janet Kennedy noted that Roger’s Island will be the site of the Lakes to Locks Passage Visitor’s Center. 

Transportation Reauthorization Update
Janet Kennedy provided an update on the transportation reauthorization effects, enhancements, by-ways, money that affects communities and the fact that nothing is yet in stone.  Congress is trying to get a better strategic understanding of transportation funds.  Funds are dropping due to less mileage and new funds will be taken from the Office of Livability.  It may not be a high priority and consists of a two step process.  The point was made that there continues to be deterioration of infrastructure.  LILP is looking at this and thinking about getting a message to the Congressional Delegation.  Janet Kennedy also noted things will change in the next few months with one more round of by-ways money.  
Alane Ball-Chinian asked how much money has been delegated and Janet Kennedy responded with 1% to quality of life issues and the fact that you must convince congressional members that there are economic benefits, which is hard to do. 
Julie Stokes mentioned that lots of money is invested and has been very beneficial.  
Marlene Bissell added that Parks & Trails is doing this within trails.  
Joe Finan suggested the Partnership prepare a letter or letters from communities on this issue.

Janet Kennedy responded by noting the issue needs to be looked at with reps and subcommittee: Bert Mahoney, Darlene Devoe, Nelson Ronsvalle, Jim Sullivan, Tom Richardson, subcommittee.  
Canalway Trail Update

Janet Kennedy provided an update on the Canalway Trail group and noted the fact they’ve been working over a year with partners.  Janet Kennedy provided a summary of accomplishments noting it is 56 miles long, secured funding for several things segment by segment.  Janet Kennedy noted the Champlain Canalway Trail event and the huge opportunity for tourism and economic development as well as a multi model approach, being program and infrastructure.  
Julie Stokes mentioned the need for lots of work in each community and for one on one in each of these communities.
Land Trust Update
Joe Finan provided an update on the land trust proposal.  He noted that it makes nonprofits nimble, that it is a trust fund as well as a revolving fund.  He noted land transacting, open space acquisition, the Battlefield Protection Plan, a telecommunications piece, broad banding, draft proposal, $15,000  grant to look at proposal and prepare for legislation and the need to separate telecommunications and the Battlefield Protection.  
Maria Trabka noted she spoke with a national expert and mentioned $15,000 was too low and there were too many components.  
Janet Kennedy mentioned SUNY Telecommunications Tech Assistance Center – Plattsburgh – Howard Lowe.
Other Buisness
Announcements
Alane Ball-Chinian noted contracts out Friday. 
Marlene Bissell noted posters August 29th from 10-6.  

Adjournment
A motion to adjourn was made by Anthony Sylvester and seconded by Tom Wood which was passed unanimously.  The next meeting is to take place Monday September 28th at 10AM in the same location.
Respectfully submitted by Devin Lander on behalf of Secretary Kay Tomasi.

